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THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE EVERGREEN GOLDEN RETRIEVER CLUB 

The October meeting will be Wednesday, 
October 30th at 7:00 pm, via Zoom. 
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    Two Prospective Members !! 

Kathy Daspit 
Sponsors: Shari Philips and Mike Lovlie 

About her:  My connection is through my parents 
(Gene and Mavourneen Daspit) who have had 7 
GRs. I have Tollers, but I find myself involved in 
the EGRC through my folks and support many 
EGRC members and have been to the last Christ-
mas party/meeting. I have attended the 2023 
and 2024 specialties and volunteered my time at 
both. My Tollers names are: CH Tsillan's Tyler 
Crimson Gold CD BN BCAT CGC TKN FITB FTN 
(earning his FTN at the EGRC 2024 specialty to 
support the club), "Tyler" and Mountain 
Ranch's Crimson Cosmic Dust, "Duncan".  

Sarah Cooper 
Sponsors: Dana Fare and Jennifer Kisker 

About her:  As a retired Special Education 
teacher, I have a love of learning.  With two 
Goldens (Blue 6 and Maisy 4) as part of our fami-
ly life, the learning continues.  I have met inter-
esting and kind people in this dog world.  It has 
been a delightful experience trying out new ac-
tivities such as Noseworks and Barn Hunt.  We 
previously had two Goldens when our children 
were young, and now we have Blue and Maisy that 
make life ever interesting.  I hope to continue to 
have fun with my dogs, other Goldens and EGRC 
members. 

2024 EGRC Annual Meeting 

The Annual Meeting shall be held in the month of October at which Directors and Officers 
for the ensuing year shall be elected by secret written ballot from among those nominated. 
They shall take office immediately upon the conclusion of the joint Board Meeting after 
the election, and each retiring officer shall turn over to his successor in office all proper-
ties and records relating to that office within thirty (30) days after election.  

The Nominating Committee has submitted the following candidates for Board positions for 
the new term from 2024 to 2025: 

President:  Amy Rosling 
Vice-President:  Peter Gortner 
Treasurer:  Kelli Armstrong 
Corresponding Secretary: Sharmin Dominke 
Recording Secretary: Marian Tillman 
Members at Large:  Pat Lindquist, Nancy Light, Dana Fare 

No additional nominations were made at the September General Meeting. 
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Save the Date !! 
EGRC Holiday Party and Awards 

Banquet 

When: Saturday, December 14th, 2024 
Where: Deb and Frank Pampiks’ home 

(Please contact Pat Lindquist to return any 
perpetual trophies for the new   award re-
cipients. (253-888-9733, callio-
pegold@comcast.net) 

Thank you Deb and Frank for hosting! 

RESCUE UPDATE #5: Maple Mellows Out in Her Forever Home! 

This month's rescue update features a 
golden oldie who finally found her per-
fect match! Maple, a sweet and well-
trained Golden Retriever, came to us 
because her previous family could no 
longer care for her. Despite her age, 
Maple's playful spirit and love for chil-
dren didn't go unnoticed. 

Finding the right home for a senior dog 
can sometimes take a little longer, but 
patience always pays off. We're 
thrilled to announce that Maple has   
finally found her happily ever after! 
She's now living with a loving family 
who keeps her entertained and show-
ered with affection. 

Just like Maple's story, every golden 
deserves a second chance. Thank you to 
our dedicated team and all our support-
ers who make these happy endings pos-
sible. Also want to thank for the re-
cent $50 donation that was used to 
purchase specialized food for Miss Maple. 

If you find or hear of a Golden in immediate need please reach out. 

Thank you!  
Rachelle Mahoney, agoldensecondchance@gmail.com, 605-906-1991 

2025 Membership Renewal !! 

EGRC is now accepting 2025 Member-
ship Renewals. 

Renewals are due by January 15, 2025. 

Membership renewal forms are availa-
ble on our website (EGRC.org), or, for a 
new 2025 Membership Form, click HERE  
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Working Certificate & Working Certificate Excellent (WC/WCX) Test  

This year it was EGRC’s turn to put on the WC/WCX that we alternate with the North-
west Flat-Coated Retriever Club. As usual, the grounds were the Cascade Retrievers 
grounds, owned by Colin Ching (who bought it few years ago from Sheila Leitch after Jer-
ry passed away). Colin has maintained and improved the grounds and has been very good to 
us and easy to work with. They are ideal for this type of event and there is a building that 
we can use for hospitality. We also used it to store equipment from the Tri-Club trailer, 
so it would be available in the morning.  

There were only 15 entrants, less than we had hoped for. On the WC of 6 Goldens en-
tered, 2 qualified, and of 2 Flat-Coats entered, one qualified.   On the WCX there were 5 
Flat-Coats, with 2 qualifying and 2 Goldens, both of whom qualified.  We had workers rep-
resenting both breeds. EGRC Club members helped to make the event run smoothly. 
Thanks so much to Peter Gortner for his help on euthanizing ducks, which helped with our 
bottom line, as well as helping me load up equipment to take to Colin’s and bringing back to 
the Tri-Club trailer.  Peter brought our stock of ammo, so we did not have to buy any ex-
tra.  Thank you to Peter and Ron Colyer for shooting the live flyers, and to Ron who served 
as Gun Captain.  Lisa Witte provided yummy hospitality for judges and workers. Roger Pull-
man threw bird and Pam Pullman for was the relief marshal for Bobbi Miller, (former EGRC 
member) who was lead marshal.  Thanks to Susan Bell for all her work as Test Secretary 
despite being ill, arranging for the birds, and lots of help keeping things going. Shari Phil-
lips made the card reader available for taking money on test day for folks buying the eu-
thanized ducks. We took a couple entries online, which seemed to work well, so thanks to 
Kelli Armstrong from afar who set that up and which worked well. Flat-Coated Retriever 
folks supported us with their entries as well as workers with Pete Szilard gunning, Aaron 
Knudsen with his awesome arm throwing ducks, and Nancy Dyson, who was there for regis-
tration early morning. Our judges were awesome—Liz Gibson and Betsy Reali, both experi-
enced Hunt Test judges who clearly read up on the regulations to discern the differences 
between hunt tests and WC/WCX. Betsy’s husband Ben ended up being the one to pick up 
our ducks from Oregon.  Taking awesome photographs of the working dogs as well as the 
group pictures for the GRNews was Chris Butler, Gondolin Photography.  Kathy Adams was 
the second photographer. (And thanks to Kathy Fisk for getting pictures up on our 
Facebook page so quickly.) The weather gods de-serve special thanks as the weather could 
not have been more perfect, and made for a pleasant day.  The preliminary financial 
report shows a net gain of $111.45, which is actual-ly a bit higher than budgeted and the 
final will be presented to the Board in November. We also have a surplus of rosettes and 
pins, perhaps enough to use for next time. 
Continued on next page….. 
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Board Members 
Nancy Light, President    425-354-3609 
  kylahgold@aol.com 
Peter Gortner. VP   425-247-4469 
  pckmgortner2@hotmail.com    
Kelli Armstrong, Treasurer . 425-275-6633  
  pkellia@gmail.com  
Susan Bell, Corresponding Sec  425-318-9754 
  srbell@comcast.net 
Marian Tillman, Recording Sec.   425-941-6341 
  marian@ridesoft.com 
Alice Brown   360-263-5030 
  Browns.Goldens@gmail.com 
Pat Lindquist   253-888-9733 
  calliopegold@comcast.net 
Amy Rosling   907-317-0057 
  ayler.kennels@gmail.com 
       
Committee Chairs 
Programs  VACANT  
Newsletter Editor  Peter Gortner 425-247-4469 
  pckmgortner2@hotmail.com  
Puppy Referral  Claudia Shaw  425-827-7253  
Public Education  VACANT 
Historian  VACANT 
Health Clinic  BJ Mosen  425-844-9037  
Hospitality  VACANT 
Nominating Com  Ron Colyer 
 Trish Hughes 
 Lisa Witte 
Photographer  VACANT 
Property  VACANT  
Membership  Marian Tillman 425-941-6341 
Sunshine  Suzy Miller  206-300-3821 
GRCA Columnist  Rachelle Mahoney  
   605-906-1991  
GRCA Delegate  Amy Rosling  907-317-0057 
Social Media  Kelli Armstrong  425-275-6633  
Web Manager Marj Deupree 206-201-3379 
Audit/Budget     Kelli Armstrong  425-275-6633 
   Committee Susan Bell 
 Rachelle Mahoney 
 Trish Hughes  
Judges Selection Sharmin Dominke  
   Amy Rosling  
   Trish Hughes 
Donation Comm. Stacia White  360-629-6567  
   Sandy Scudder 
   Kathy Fisk 
Rescue Committee Rachelle Mahoney 
 
Special Events 
2024 Agility  Nancy Light  425-354-3609  
2024 Hunt Test  Nancy Light  425-354-3609  
2024 Specialty  Shari Phillips  206-366-5596  
2024 Awards  Pat Lindquist 253-888-9733 
2024 Holiday Party Deb, Frank Pampiks 425-881-0867 
WC/WCX Susan Bell  425-318-9754 
 Nancy Light  425-354-3609  

The Objectives of the Evergreen Golden Retriever Club 
 

a) To preserve the structure, soundness, 
temperament, natural abilities and personality 
of the Golden Retriever as described in the 
breed standard and to do all possible to bring 
their natural abilities and qualities to 
perfection. 

b) To urge members and breeders to accept the 
standard of the breed as approved by the AKC 
as the only standard of excellence by which 
the Golden Retriever shall be judged. 

c) To protect and advance the interest of the 
breed by encouraging sportsmanlike conduct 
at dog shows, field events, obedience trials 
and all functions and events where EGRC is 
being represented. 

d) To conduct sanctioned matches and specialty 
shows, field events, obedience trials and 
tracking under the rules of AKC and 

e) To educate members and the public in all 
aspects of owning a Golden Retriever. 

 
General Information 

 
General Meetings are usually held on the 4th 
Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. Check the 
calendar on the web site at www.egrc.org. The Board 
of Directors usually meets once a month. Contact a 
Board member for upcoming meeting dates. Members 
wishing to attend must call the President to state their 
business. 
 
Application for Membership: Prospective members 
must attend either one or two meetings or functions 
before application of intent to join is accepted. 
Application forms may be obtained from Board 
members, the Membership Chair, or from the web site. 
 
Change of Address. If you have moved, changed 
your phone number or your e-mail address, please e-
mail our Membership Chair, Marian Tillman,  
marian@ridesoft.com, with this change. This is the 
only way we will be able to keep our membership rosters 
up to date. 
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